
 
 

Shaw Primary School    

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Thank you for your understanding today with the sudden closure of our school due to the severe 
flooding we have experienced.  
 
Our car park, playground, field, hall entrance and KS1 toilets were affected but we have been 
working hard to rectify this.  
 
I am glad to say we will be open tomorrow for the children as usual; however, we have some minor 
changes which will help ensure the safety of the children, staff and parents.  
 

Friday 13th January Arrangements 
 
Please use the side gate which is located by the right hand side of the car park past the clothing bank 
as the usual side gate is still flooded at the time of writing this. Some people call this gate the garden 
gate.  
 
Drop off – 08:45 – 09:30 – Staggered. Please drop your child off at any point during this 45 minutes 
and if you can come later please do, so that the car park does not get too busy as the lower end of it 
still has some resting water.  
 
Pick up – 14:30 – 15:15 – Staggered. Please pick up your child from the same gate as the morning. 
We will have the classes ready in the corridor as follows; 
 
2:30 – 2:45 – EYFS/1/2 
2:45 – 3:00 – 3-4 
3:00 – 3:15 – 5/6 
 
(if you have siblings, we will make sure the older ones are ready with their younger siblings) 
 
I do hope the above makes sense and in the morning Mrs Burke and myself will be out and about to 
help make sure children are safely getting into school.  
 
Have a good evening.  
 
Best wishes 
 
Mr Thomas Brewer 
Headteacher 
 


